
SANDWELL METROPOLITAN BOROUGH COUNCIL 
 
The Borough Council of Sandwell (Castle Road West, Oldbury) 
(Temporary Road Closure), (Kenilworth Road, Oldbury) (Temporary 
Road Closure), (Wolverhampton Road, Oldbury) (Temporary No Right 
Turn Restriction) and (Wolverhampton Road, Oldbury) (Temporary 
Closure of Center Reservation) Order 2024 intends to temporarily 
prohibit vehicles from proceeding along Castle Road West from the junction 
of Wolverhampton Road to the gable end of property No.21 and 
Kennilworth Road at the junction of Castle Road West.  
 
The order will also temporarily restrict vehicles turning right from 
Wolverhampton Road (south-easterly direction) to Castle Road West, and 
the central reservation of the Wolverhampton Road at the junction of 
Castle Road West will be closed.   
 
Access to any affected frontages will be maintained, but only when safety 
permits.   
 
Castle Road West (temporary road closure) - a traffic diversion route 
(south-eastbound) will be signed via Wolverhamton Road, Hagley Road 
West, Kingsway, Tame Road and Perry Hill Road.  A second traffic 
diversion route (north-westbound) will be signed via Wolverhampton Road 
and Bleakhouse Road.   
 
Kenilworth Road (temporary road closure) - a further traffic diversion 
route will be signed via Birch Road, Castle Road West and vice-versa.   
 
The maximum duration is 18 months but the work is expected to be 
completed by 05/07/2024 effective from 01/07/2024 (24hr).   
 
Purpose - to facilitate access for gas service works by Cadent Gas Limited. 


